From: Brian Doyle

To: Clerk

Cc: Deanna Santana; Nora Pimentel; Elizabeth Klotz
Subject: Written Petition re: FIFA negotiations

Date: Thursday, October 28, 2021 11:45:35 AM

Pursuant to Council Policy 030, I hereby request that the following written petition
be placed on the next City Council agenda:

On September 17, 2019, the Stadium Authority Board terminated the
Stadium Management Agreement with the San Francisco 49ers. Although
the 49ers sued the Stadium Authority in an attempt to prevent the
termination, the litigation has still not been resolved. The 49ers' breaches
which gave grounds for the termination are serious and remain without
remedy. They involve self dealing, breach of fiduciary duty, and violation of
conflict of interest laws. Without the Management Agreement, the 49ers
have absolutely no right to book non-NFL events.

Despite the fact that he has no right to obligate the Stadium Authority, Al
Guido has been representing to FIFA that they will be able to use Levi's
Stadium as a venue for the 2026 World Cup matches. Despite the fact that
the Management Agreement has been terminated, Mr. Guido has never
consulted the Stadium Authority Board about whether he is authorized to
grant a license to use the publicly-owned Levi’s Stadium.

I hereby request that the City Council and Stadium Authority Board place an
item on a future agenda to explain to the public how Mr. Guido can proceed
with misrepresenting his authority to FIFA officials. The report to the Board
should include answers to the following questions:

1. Has Mr. Guido informed the FIFA officials that the Stadium Authority
Board has terminated the Management Agreement, and that therefore
he may not be legally authorized to book World Cup matches at Levi’s
Stadium?

2. Have Mr. Guido’s negotiations included potential deals that would
benefit entities in which Mr. Guido has an interest?

3. What conversations have any Board Members engaged in about use of
Levi’s Stadium for the 2026 World Cup, and under what authority have
these conversations occurred?

The public deserves to have public discussion of whether a major world
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sporting event ought to be held at its publicly-owned stadium in Santa Clara
under these extremely disturbing circumstances.

Brian Doyle
District 5 Resident



